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October 2014 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Dear Parents 

We have had a very busy time in school this half 

term and all the children quickly settled back 

into school and are now ready for their half term 

break.   

Mrs J. Hall 

OCTOBER  

27th-31st Half Term break 

NOVEMBER  

3rd Staff Development Day—no pupils 

4th Children return to school 

Week beginning 10th Parent Teacher Meetings by appointment 

13th F2 Trip to the Blue Planet Aquarium 

14th Children in Need charity day 

20th Year 2 children Cinderella pantomime at GJS 

24th & 25th Junior Chefs 

DECEMBER  

8th Year 2 visit to Greasby Junior School  pantomime 

10th & 11th Year 1 visit to West Wirral Works am 

12th Carol Service 1.45pm St John’s Frankby 

15th Year 2 Christmas Concert 2pm 

16th Year 1 Christmas Concert 2pm 

17th F2 Christmas Concert 1.30pm 

18th Christmas Party Day 

19th End of Term 

22nd Dec – 2nd Jan Christmas Holiday 

JANUARY  

5th Staff Development Day 

6th Children return to school 
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Health and Safety Information 

  

  Tummy Bugs It is very important that if your child is absent from  
  school due to a tummy bug they should not return to school for 48 
hours after their last bout of sickness or diarrhoea. This is the advice given by 
the Health Protection Agency to ensure that viruses are not passed from one 
child to another throughout the whole school community. 
 

Please can you also encourage your child to adopt good hygiene practices, 
remembering to wash their hands after using the toilet. 
 

Head Lice 
Please can you check your child’s hair for head lice on a regular basis. 
 The recommendation from the school nurse is to check hair every  
3-4 days. This is best done on wet hair using a fine tooth comb. If you have any 
concerns, you can discuss these with the school nurse by making an appointment 
via the school office. 
 

Absence – If your child is ill and will not be attending school it is very important 
that you contact the school office as soon as possible on the first day of absence.  
You can either phone, e-mail or call into the office. 
 

schooloffice@greasby-infant.wirral.sch.uk       677 2830   
 

 

 

Bike and Scooter Safety 

For the safety of all children, please make sure that bikes and  

scooters are put safely in the sheds and bike rack at the start of  

the day and not ridden around the playground. At the end  

of the day some older children are using the playground  

equipment as an obstacle course, which can be very dangerous for younger  

children. We want to keep everyone safe in the playground and I am asking for  

your support to ensure that all bikes and scooters are used safely. 

 

 

 Class Attendance   
 

      2LP 98.48%        2JB 98.23%        FEH 97.23%        

   1LH 96.77%        1CH 96.27%   FSC 96.25%  

 

The National Average for attendance is 95%, so all classes are above this.  

Well done! 
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 Recent School Activities 
 

Bedtime Story 

The Foundation Stage children enjoyed their bedtime story afternoon on 

25th September, especially dressing up in their pyjamas and  

slippers! Thank you to all the parents who came to the cake  

sale in aid of Macmillan.  

 
Curriculum Evenings 
Thank you to everyone who came to the recent literacy and numeracy curriculum 
evenings, I hope that you found them useful. The feedback from parents has 
been very positive and if you have any further questions please don’t hesitate to 
ask any member of staff.  
 
  Our Harvest Celebration 
  Parents of children in Year 2 joined the whole school to celebrate 
Harvest on Thursday 23rd October. The children sang songs, danced and acted 
out their harvest stories. Your harvest gifts were given to Forum Housing and 
Response, who were delighted with all your support. Thank you. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Half Term Activities 
The RSPB are holding a special wildlife event at  
Thurstaston Visitors Centre on Saturday 25th  
October 1-4pm. There will be bird feeder making  
as well as other wildlife activities. The RSPB will be giving a free bird 
feeder to the school that has the greatest number of pupils visiting the 
event, so go along and don’t forget to say which school you attend. 
 
      The Allergy and Free From Show is taking  
    place at the Liverpool BT Convention Centre  
    (25-26th October) and we are able to offer free 
passes for anyone who would like to attend. Log onto the website 
www.allergyshow.co.uk/go/schools-oct and download as many tickets as 
required. 
 
 

Staffing Update 
 

We would like to welcome Pan Jie, our new Chinese Hanban teacher who will be 

working alongside Mrs Clark to teach Mandarin to all our children. We hope that 

she soon settles into Greasby Infant School and enjoys her year working with us.  
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Charity News   

  

        
Macmillan Charity Cake SaleMacmillan Charity Cake Sale  

Thank you to everyone who support-Thank you to everyone who support-

ed our recent charity cake sale and ed our recent charity cake sale and 

coffee afternoon. I am delighted to coffee afternoon. I am delighted to 

be able to say that we raised £270 be able to say that we raised £270 

for this amazing charity. for this amazing charity.   

  

  

  

Governor News 
I am very pleased to announce that following our recent Parent Gov-
ernor election, Mrs Paula Mylett has been elected to replace Mrs 
Jan Brett, as our new parent governor. Mrs Mylett is an Assistant 
Headteacher at  another Infant School and will attend her first Gov-
ernors meetings later this term. 
 

  Mrs Paula Mylett had 65% of the vote 
  Mr Ian Dickson had 20% of the vote 
  Mrs Julie Askey had 15% of the vote 
 

Thank you to everyone who voted and supported  
the election process. 

Rotary Christmas 

Shoebox Appeal  

 

Thank you to  

everyone who  

has offered  to  

fill a shoebox  

for this appeal. Please 

return boxes to school  

  after the  

  half term 

  break.  

100 Club 
Congratulation to Sarah Heath who was the 100 Club draw winners for 
October. Good Luck to everyone for the next draw. 

Harvest Gifts—Forum 

Housing and  

Response were very 

pleased with the  

wonderful harvest gifts you 

sent into  

school for our Harvest  

Celebration.  

The food and toiletries 

were given to homeless 

people supported by these 

charities.  

Thank you for your  

generosity. 
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